
Sept & Oct, 2021 

My (Victor’s) mother celebrated her 85th 
birthday in August.  We had a wonderful 
time of being with her.  We also got to 
update two of our supporting churches, 
New Hope Missionary Baptist in Canton, 
Ohio, and Bible Baptist Church of Grove 
City, Ohio.  These folks have been faithful 
co-laborers to our ministry, and we are 
grateful. 

But, our dear friend, Pastor Nicolas 
Ostapchuk, of Fundamental Baptist Church, 
Margate, FL, did not get to see his 80th 
birthday.  God in His wise providence 
decided to bring “Nick” home.  Robin and I 

went to minister to his stunned wife and 
hurting church.  I preached on Sunday, 
September 26; conducted his funeral on the 
27th, and spoke at his burial on the 28th.  
Please pray for his precious wife, Elizabeth, 
who needs wisdom, comfort, and strength 
daily.  The church is now looking and 
praying about getting a new pastor. 

Fires had an amazing conference in Mexico 
City in August.  There were 193 salvations 
and over 500 brethren that responded to 
God’s call to full-time service!  Thanks to 
Bro. Wynne for his persistent, untiring labor 
in that city.  We just finished a conference 
in Santa Ana, El Salvador, last week.  We 
have another in-person conference being 
held in Sabanagrande, Honduras, the week 
of October 17th.  Pray for God’s marvelous  
working. 

Meanwhile, in September, I went to Bogota, 
Colombia with a group from our church.   

Being I got there before the group, I was 
able to meet with Pastor Freddy Nieto at 
the airport.  He is very interested in hosting 
a Fires of Evangelism conference there next 
year.  So, we were able to talk about 

various aspects of that possibility.  I spoke 
to students at the seminary, as well as 
worked with our group to accomplish 
several projects there.  Pray for Jimmy.  He 
is a souvenir salesman.  I had the blessing 
of witnessing to him and challenging him 
with the gospel and to trust Christ, not the 
church or a good life. 

This month Robin and I travel to Bartlett, IL 
and then on to Oregon.  Also, I will 
participate in a missions conference in a 
local Spanish-speaking church, and train 
young men to win souls.  We finish October 
with an opportunity to bring a message on 
missions in our church of membership here 
in Oak Ridge, TN.  We would really 
appreciate your prayers. 

In His name, 

Victor & Robin Rouse

1 3 2 1   C o l l i e r   R i d g e   L n        P o w e l l,  T e n n e s s e e   3 7 8 4 9 - 3 3 7 9         ( 8 6 5 )  2 4 2 - 6 8 3 7        vrouse@frontier.com

Victor & Robin Rouse

Your Missionaries  
to Latin America  

through 

fuegosdeevangelismo.net 
firesofevangelism.org 

rousesreachinghispanics.com 

PO Box 587
Jefferson City, TN   37760

865-262-0900
www.biomissions.org 

The Rouse Report 
R e v e l l i n g s   i n   t h e   W o r k i n g   o f   G o d

Check out our websites 
for more information 

about our work in Latin 
America:

Pastor Nieto & his wife
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